
Voters  say  no  to  South
Tahoe’s Measure C
By Kathryn Reed

While the majority of voters said yes to Measure C, that was
not enough support for the South Lake Tahoe roads measure to
pass.

The sales tax initiative required two-thirds of the voters to
cast yes ballots.

With  all  the  votes  counted  on  Nov.  7,  El  Dorado  County
Elections Department is reporting the measure received 1,194
yes votes (54 percent) and 1,017 no votes (46 percent.)

The low voter turnout (22 percent) was expected with this
being the only item on the ballot.

The ballot measure asked the residents of South Lake Tahoe to
raise the sales tax from 7.75 percent to 8.25 percent. The
$2.5 million that was projected to be raised annually could
only have been spent on roads.

There are zero dollars for roads in the 2017-18 South Lake
Tahoe budget. The City Council of late has funded roads at the
mid-year budget review. However, not a single road was paved
in 2000, 2002, 2004, 2005, 2011 and 2016.

With a projected deficit coming in the next few years based on
revenues  leveling  out  and  expenses  –  retiree  costs  in
particular – increasing, the mid-year cash infusion into roads
is likely to go away.

The council will have the option to continue to not make roads
a priority in the budget or cut something else to clear the
way for pavement projects.
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While the City Council on Tuesday appointed members to a roads
authority management board, those people need to look for
another way to be civically involved. They were to have had
oversight of the projects.

Neither  City  Manager  Nancy  Kerry  nor  Mayor  Austin  Sass
returned Lake Tahoe News’ calls, nor did Measure C opposition
spokesman Bruce Grego.


